
Director AB 1234 Report 
August 20, 2019 

 
Director name: Gary Martin 
Meeting attended: Urban Water Institute Board Meeting and Annual Conference 
Date of meeting: August 14-16, 2019 
Location: San Diego, CA 
SCV Water Board meeting to be presented at: August 20, 2019 
  
After being appointed to the Urban Water Institute (UWI) board of directors representing SCV Water, I made 
arrangements to travel to San Diego to attend the board meeting on 8/14 as well as the first two days of the 
conference. Due to a previous commitment, I was unable to attend the final day of the conference. 
  
Points of interest: 
 
The UWI Board Meeting (see attached agenda) 
1. Discussion points included introduction and welcome of new members, nominations and approval of new 
and replacement members, and a review of policies regarding inviting all current and new members of UWI to 
have a seat on the board. This policy was affirmed.  
2. Year-to-date financials were reviewed and a discussion was held regarding pricing for future conferences, 
including revising the pricing for both full conference attendance and partial conferences attendance. Revised 
pricing will likely encourage full over partial conference attendance. 
3. Discuss and approve scholarship funding and support of Maven’s Notebook.  
4. Executive Director Ane Deister lead a discussion on review and approval of the strategic plan. 
5. Informational items discussed: membership recruitment, sponsorship recruitment, and conference planning. 
 
The 26th Annual Urban Water Institute’s Annual Conference (see attached agenda) 
Sessions attended and key points of interest: 
1. USBR Update for California Water Decision Makers; Brenda Burman, Commissioner, USBR. Key point of 
interest: need more storage, working to raise Shasta Dam by 18.5 feet. 
2. How PFAS will Affect Water Agencies; panel discussion. Key point of interest: Toxicology studies inconclusive 
and no probable link in many conditions, but state likely moving ahead to require lower levels of mandatory 
notification. 
3. Climate Change; panel discussion. Key point of interest: Atmosphere is responding differently to El Nino 
conditions; extremes not directly related to El Nino in recent data. Climate change must be factored into long 
range planning. 
4. City of LA Green New Deal; panel discussion. Key point of interest: Key principles to a sustainable future: 1) 
Commitment to uphold the Paris Climate Agreement, 2) Promise to deliver environmental justice and equity 
through an inclusive economy, 3) Duty to ensure every Angeleno has the ability to join the green economy 
through good paying green jobs, 4) Determination to lead by example within City government to demonstrate 
to the world what an urban Green New Deal looks like in practice. 
5. California Water Reuse Action Plan; panel discussion. Key point of interest: 4 priorities: 1) research, 2) 
streamlined regulations, 3) integrated regional planning, 4) increased grant funding and loan opportunities. 
6. Groundwater Banking; panel discussion. Key point of interest: current efforts at AVEK, Chino Basin and at 
IRWD to increase groundwater banking. Specific project discussions. 
7. Los Angeles County DPW & Measure ‘W’ Plan; Dan Lafferty, Water Resources Deputy Director, LADWP. Key 
point of interest: General discussion of 3 categories of expenditures: Administration 10%, municipal programs 
40%, regional programs 50%. Under regional programs, the Santa Clara River maximum annual “return” will be 
$7.1 million. 
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Director AB 1234 Report 
August 20, 2019 

 
Director name: Gary Martin 
Meeting attended: SCVWA Blue Ribbon Committee meeting 
Date of meeting: August 7, 2019 
Location: SCVWA 
SCV Water Board meeting to be presented at: August 20, 2019 
  
The SCVWA Blue Ribbon Committee met in the SCVWA Rio Vista Water Treatment Plant training room at 7:30 
am on August 7, 2019. The meeting was well attended and the program presented by SCVWA staff was well 
received. The program was an introduction to PFAS and an update on work done to-date and where we go 
from here. Assistant GM Cole was the lead presenter and was supported by Matt Stone, Keith Abercrombie, 
and Kathie Martin. 
 
Points of Interest: 
 
The following were the major topic headings of the presentation: 
1. How is our water assessed? 
2. What are PFAS chemicals? 
3. Where are PFAS found? 
4. What are the PFAS monitoring guidelines? 
5. What are SCV Water’s PFAS monitoring guidelines? 
6. PFAS sampling 
7. PFAS well sampling results 
8. How did PFAS get into our water? 
9. SCV Water PFAS timeline 
10. What does a part per trillion look like? 
11. What is SCV Water doing to remove PFAS? 
12. PFAS treatment technologies 
13. Funding for PFAS removal 
14. Quick-start PFAS well field project 
15. Our commitment to transparency 
16. Stay connected; sources of PFAS information 
 
I thought that AGM Cole did an excellent job presenting the PFAS story in an understandable and relatable 
manner. Kathie Martin and the SCV Water staff did an excellent job preparing a quality presentation. The 
attendees were interested and engaged enthusiastically in the discussion.  This is an important topic and the 
Blue Ribbon Committee was a good opportunity to take another step towards getting the word out to 
community leaders.  
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